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WHEATLEY NEWSLETTER  
 

The Parish Office, The Merry Bells, 89 High Street, Wheatley 0X33 1XP. 
Telephone and Fax: (01865) 875615 

Email: clerk@wheatleyparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Editor: Annette Richards, Publisher: Wheatley Parish Council  

e-mail: newsletter@wheatleyparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Distribution Organiser: Christine Vernade (01865) 873335 

Distributed by a team of volunteers to all addresses in Wheatley and Holton. 
Also available by post on subscription outside the distribution area. 

Ask for details. 

Cover picture: The cast of Wheatley Productions pantomime 'Sleeping Beauty'. If you 
have any photos of the village or events (past or present) we would love to put them on the 

front cover! 

The Wheatley Newsletter welcomes contributions and advertisements from 
everyone in the two parishes and from businesses and organisations serving 
Wheatley and District.  News and reports from village organisations are particularly 

welcome but contentious issues or articles promoting personal causes should be avoided ï 
the Editor reserves the right not to print items, and to edit items submitted for publication.  
The views expressed in the Newsletter are not necessarily those of the Parish Council or 
Editor, and no liability can be accepted for any errors or omissions, although we will publish 
corrections. 

The deadline for the April - May edition is Saturday, 12 March 2015.  Contributions (max. 

250 words) to the Parish Office, preferably by email with a Word attachment to 
newsletter@wheatleyparishcouncil.gov.uk 

ADVERTISING 

New adverts can only be included when existing adverts drop out.  Adverts cost £25 & £35 
inc. of VAT per edition, respectively for quarter and half pages.  Quarter page max. size: 9 
cm high by 6 cm wide or 5 cm high by 12.5 cm wide.  Half page max. size: 9 cm high by 
12.5 cm wide. Preferably in jpeg format.  Full page adverts no longer accepted. 

CONTACT TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

Police non-emergency    101 

 Police Emergency, Fire, Ambulance   999 

 Parish Council     01865 875615 

 Merry Bells Bookings by telephone   01865 872073 

 http://merrybells.wix.com/the-merry-bells for on line booking 

 Surgery, Morland House    01865 872448 

 Wheatley Archives, www.wheatleyarchive.org.uk 01865 873343 

Wheatley Library     01865 875267 

County Councillor Anne Purse   01865 351404 

 District Councillor Toby Newman   01865 872239 

 
  

mailto:newsletter@wheatleyparishcouncil.gov.uk
http://merrybells.wix.com/the-merry-bells
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CHAIRMAN'S COLUMN 
Geoff Stephens 

There are still many overhanging hedges in the village and Spring is the perfect 
time to trim them. Overgrown hedges present a serious obstacle for the safe 
passage of pedestrians, especially those that are less able and for parents with 
buggies. There are two types of owner: those than canôt keep them trimmed 
properly; and those that wonôt. To assist the former group, the Parish Council has 
now purchased a set of trimming tools which are available for free loan to those 
owners who donôt already have them. In addition, if there are any owners who 
would like to keep their hedge trimmed but are not physically able, please make 
yourself known at the Parish Office and we will try and put you in touch with some 
volunteers. For the latter group, well, you know who you are é take a look at 
what your neighbours are doing. The Parish Council continues in its efforts to 
facilitate safe, clear pedestrian routes through the village, thus minimising car use 
as far as possible. 

January saw the resignation of another long-standing member of the Parish 
Council. Gwendolen Birks first joined the council in 1995, she has served 
diligently on several committees and in many roles including chairman. Her legal 
experience has been a great asset to the council, particularly in pursuit of the 
continued recreational use of the Littleworth Road Playing Field by residents. She 
is now moving away from the village and thus a vacancy is created on the Parish 
Council. 
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CLERK'S COLUMN  
Gareth Morris 

As you may have read in the Chairmanôs piece Councillor Gwendolen Birks 
resignation was reluctantly accepted at the January meeting of the Parish Council 
after some 20 yearsô service. I would like to add my appreciation for the 
contribution that she has made to the village as a parish councillor. Gwendolen 
was my ófirstô parish chairman when I became clerk 10+ years ago and we worked 
together on both the Finance and Traffic Committees. I wish her all the very best 
in her new home on the south coast and in all her future ventures. 

The vacancy has been declared but it is not yet known if an election has been 
called. If there is no election demanded, then a new councillor will be co-opted at 
the March meeting of the Parish Council. Please refer to the noticeboards and the 
website. 

I hope everybody had a very happy Christmas and New Year and despite a new 
year I need to repeat a very old request ï TO DOG OWNERS! (sorry to have to 
shout). There has been a substantial increase in dog mess around, particularly 
(but Iôm sure not confined to) the west end of the High Street, the alley way from 
the High Street to Farm Close Road and the grass alongside the path from 
Station Road to Farm Close Road where one mother with two small children 
counted thirty, yes, THIRTY, piles of the stuff. The Parish Council pays around 
£400 pa for the dog waste bins to be emptied so either dog walkers are not using 
the bins or dogs are being allowed to roam free. Either way this is a very anti-
social and unhygienic way to behave and as for putting the waste in a polythene 
bag and hanging it from trees words fail meééé. Rant over, for now. 

Dates for your Diary - all meetings start at 7.30pm 

Wednesday 10th February Planning Committee Parish Office 

Monday 15th February F&GP Committee Parish Office 

Monday 7th March Parish Council Merry Bells Hall 

Wednesday 9th March Planning Committee Parish Office 

Monday 21st March F&GP Committee Parish Office 
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SOUTH OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
Toby Newman, District Councillor 

Happy new year to you all. This month I thought Iôd give you all a brief, high level 
view of the things that SODC is doing. I hope that it will give a little more 
information and background to the decisions we make, why we make them and 
how we are going forward. 

A Panel of Councillors are presently working on up-dating our Constitutions (the 
rule by which we work). The objective here is to bring the two Councils' 
Constitutions up to date, to make them easier for everyone to understand and to 
streamline our processes where ever possible. The Scope of this piece of work 
covers all of the District Council's activities, focusing on planning, environmental 
health, waste services, housing and benefits, leisure, sports, art and local 
democracy, to name a few. 

We are pleased to have again been recognised for our work in waste collection 
and recycling, topping the national league table by recycling 67.3 percent of 
waste. Our recently introduced service collecting textiles and small electrical 
items is going well, and all of these initiatives help towards greater efficiency, 
greater environmental protection and getting value for money for you, the tax 
payer. 

We are also well on our way in developing the new Corporate Strategy which, 
when it is introduced later this year, will realign the way that we work as a 
corporate body, improving the way we do things, our efficiency and 
ultimately getting the best deal we can for our tax payers. 

One of the things we are looking at is the way that grants are handled and 
we have already made changes to this process to make it easier to apply for 
grants and obtain the funds to support community projects. We are looking to 
increase the budget available, so individual communities can benefit from these 
real funding opportunities. 

As you are aware, we have also completed the first stage in the process of 
creating a Wheatley Neighbourhood Development Plan with the first Public 
Meeting held in November and the Steering Group being formed in December. 
Within the wider district we are also ramping up support for Parishes that are 
working on Neighbourhood Plans and encouraging those that either don't have a 
plan or haven't started on one yet to develop one. This is by far the best way for 
our communities to have a say in the way that they develop, both in terms of 
housing and in the provision of other amenities. 

If you do want to speak with me any matter, I hold a surgery, along with our 
County Councillor Anne Purse, on the second Saturday of the month at 10:30am 
in the Parish Office at The Merry Bells.  You can also call me on 01865 872239, 
tweet @tobynewman or preferably email me at toby.newman@southoxon.gov.uk 
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OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
Anne Purse, County Councillor 

The County Council is due to decide its budget in February, much awaited and 
dreaded by many. We know that some of our best loved services are at risk of 
being lost in the cuts that have been caused by the continual reduction of financial 
support to the County from Central Government.  

Wheatley and the whole area around will be hit by the proposed closure of the 
Maple Tree Childrenôs Centre. A meeting has already been held to raise 
awareness and people have expressed their anxiety and concern about this.  
From this meeting, a group of people including myself and other concerned local 
people have committed to trying to save whatever we can of this service should 
the County decide to close it. Can you help? If so, please contact me as below. 
The Maple Tree Children's Centres gives invaluable support to new parents and 
young children. 

The loss of a village bus is always bad news. Proposed cuts to the 103/104 
service are causing great anxiety. Meetings in Horspath and Wheatley have been 
well attended and full of people devastated by the possible impact such as those 
who would be unable to get to work, older people and those hosting students 
(especially of our local language school). I handed a petition to Ian Hudspeth, 
leader of the County Council last Thursday urging him not to cut this service.  The 
103 service might possibly be reprieved, but the news just before Christmas of 
the need for OCC to save an extra £20 million, on top of the £50 million already 
known about, has to make this less likely. Representatives of your Parish Council 
and those from other villages on the 103/104 route are meeting with bus 
operators within the next few days. As with the Children's Centres, I believe the 
best way forward is to fight the cuts to services and also to try to consider all 
possible ways in which the services might be continued for the benefit of local 
people if County Council support is withdrawn. 

These are not party political campaigns ï people from all parties and none are 
working together to save our services. Can you join us? If so, please contact me 
as below, preferable by email. Anne Purse, County Councillor, Wheatley Division 
Tel 01865 351404, 07787885717, email: anne.purse @oxfordshire.gov.uk 

 


